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FROM The OIC-PENR Officer

SUBJECT ; COMPLETED STAFF WORK (CSW) REPORT IN
RELATION TO THE FORESHORE LEASE 
APPLICATION NO. FLA-045108-001 OF 
BLUEMAX TRADELINK, INC. REPRESENTED BY 
MR. CLARO S. ZAPATA, LOCATED AT BRGY. 
MALAWAAN, R IZAL, OCC. MINDORO

Respectfully forwarded is the Memorandum dated September 21, 2022 from CENR 
Officer Effen L. Delos Reyes, regarding the above-mentioned subject.

[
In this regard, please be informed that based on the CSW report, a representative from 

CENRO San Jose, Occidental Mindoro conducted a monitoring activities including an ocular 
inspection on the subject area and reveals the following:

• Bluemax Tradelink, Inc. represented by Mr. Claro S. Zapata has not complied 
with regards to the lacking requirements as contained in the Memorandum dated 
July 19,2020 from LMB Director Atty. Emelyne V. Talabis, CESOIV.

• A stockpiling of various aggregates, e.g. sand gravel and rocks, and other 
materials for the on-going construction of a jetty port had been found in the area, 
however no other improvement is introduced in the foreshore area.

Moreover, the proponent is also advised to submit the lacking requirements as contained 
in the Memorandum dated July 10, 2020 from acting LMB Director Atty. Emelyne V. Talabis,
CESE.

For information and further evaluation.

.TANADA

Pag-asa, Brgy. Payompon, Mamburao, Occ. Mindoro 
Email Address: penrooccminf&jdenr.gov.ph






















































